

St Hugh's JCR Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 1st April 2018, 2nd Week TT18, JCR Committee Room

1. **Reps' Updates**
2. **Matters Arising from Updates**
3. **Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes**
4. **Items for Discussion**
5. **Any other Business**

1. REPS' UPDATES

President - Alex Yeandle

- OUSU Student Council
- Arranged another bike repair visit for Sat 12th May
- Spoke with Jessy/Alex/Matt about budgeting for alt prospectus, videos and freshers' guide
- Finalised dates for finalists' formal
- Am working on smoking consultation vote - @Roxy how long does it take to put up online through SU site?
- Am holding off doing pinned post about ctee dates until after this meeting (pending what we decide after discussion point re next week)

VP - Roxy Orloff

- Nothing to report

Sec - Alex Buchanan

- Week 1 Minutes – CM and OM
- Refined Travel Grants motion in prep for Week 4 Ordinary Meeting
- Meetings with Alex and Jessy re Alt Prospectus

Treasurer - Aditya Badaya

- Paid people
- Budget

AccAff - Jessy McCabe

- Got tour helpers.
- Lots of meetings (Luke, Alex B, Alex Y, Matt, Thea) about alternative prospectus and videos - plan is it to be printed. Onboard with video idea, but not sure if professional or student produced.
- Met with Thea about private schools motion for Academic Committee tomorrow.
- Planning first-gen dinner, Thea says Hugh's might be able to host.
- Advertised Target Schools and Target Oxbridge.

Welfare Reps - Ella Heinz & Ryan Simpson

- BOTH NOT PRESENT / NO REPORT SUBMITTED

Entz Rep - Silvia Mills & Joe Higton Durrant

- Nothing to report

LGBTQ Rep - Ro Green

- Publicised LMH queer coffee morning
- Took Hugh's trip to Love, Simon subsidised by LGBT budget
- Sent out email of term plans

International Rep - Afrah Shibu

- Nothing to report

Charities Rep - Naomi Hirst

- Planning Eurovision and sorting RAG ball committee
- Planning notices email

E&E Rep - Anna Pathak

- Organised a walk around college to finalise location for can crusher. a team of students would be responsible for using to crush up cans that people put in a bin somewhere (probs one of the jcr recycle bins being made into a bin just for cans). Can crusher would need to be out of the way so people didn't break it or hurt themselves but still accessible for the jcr and mcr

Sports & Socs & Socks Rep - Sheng Ho

- Nothing to report

Careers Officer - Quentin Dercon

- Nothing to report

DoDO - Jack Miller

- Uploaded last week's committee notes, the final bios + revised JCR Meeting notes from Weeks 6+8 of last term to website (still working out some kinks in the new constitutional updates because of a new laptop)
- Posted the electronics form in the JCR (to eventually turn into a poll on Friday - then I think I'll give another 5 or so days for voting before purchasing anything)

Freshers Rep - Matt Clark

- Nothing to report

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM UPDATES

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING'S MINUTES

4. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

- RG: Do we need a WEQ LGBT rep?
- AdiB: Need Budget Approval - **PASSES**

- NH: £100 for Eurovision party funding pls (for food, drink, decorations etc) - **PASSES**
- Committee Photo
- Meeting time next week
- EnE garden party (as in the constitution :')
 - I want to make the lawns party ene themed this year and hold it at the end of third week on Sunday. Silvia and Joe said they'd be happy with doing that and the EnE rep at Anne's said she'd be up for bringing annes people along to- hopefully that would double the budget.
 - I haven't emailed the dean yet in case you guys had any suggestions. If they say no, we'll do it in Anne's/hilda's like last year.
 - By EnE themed I mean vegetarian and vegan food and drink and collection buckets around for a green charity in oxford. Hopefully live music and a representative from Climate Action this great student organisation that is getting colleges to divest from fossil fuels (or a less controversial charity...)
 - I'd love animals there too but not sure how practical that will be (@Roxy...? Alpacas...?).
- JM: debate between professional / homemade videos for the alt prospectus
- Concerns about us doing it completely on our own, in terms of workload

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS